


                                           CAMROSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL  Thursday 16th November,  2023 @ 7.30 PM – 
			                              At Camrose Community Centre

PRESENT:  Chairman Cllr. J. Adams
                      Vice Chairman, Clr. N. Watts  
Councillors:   T. Bevan  J. Codd,   J. Belton, N. Belton, R. Mathias, K. Evans

     In attendance:  Clerk – Trisha Richards
Members of the Public –   Mr. Hywel Jones, Camrose

     	  Declarations of Prejudicial/Personal interest: none

 APOLOGIES:  Councillors   A. Rees, T. Llewellin, A. Roach, T. Rees

  CHAIRMANS REMARKS: Chairman  Cllr. J. Adams welcomed everyone to the meeting  and thanked everyone for attending.

 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS:   

Minutes circulated to all Councillors via e.mail of previous meeting on 19th October, 2023 were read as true and accurate record of the meeting Proposed by Cllr. N.  Watts and unanimously  agreed by all Councillors present.. The Minutes were signed by the Chairman.   
, 
        MATTERS ARISING: 

1.  Defibrillators.  No up-date
2. Pot holes have been reported, but as yet no works have taken place.
3. Play Committee will be discussed at next Full Council Meeting. A brainstorming session has taken place and this is now going forward.  
5   Speeding has been noted to increase since the introduction of the 20 mph speed limit in some areas.  
                                    
  CORRESPONDENCE – As circulated to all Camrose Community Councillors.

1.  Ecology Report – Cllr. Mathias has looked at this.  The Council are happy for most aspects of this report but not the moving of a footpath.
21. Not in our jurisdiction.

  FINANCIAL MATTERS –
(a)  Community Account £498.15 . Business £2,377.34, 2nd Business Account 4,038.23 
(b)  A further letter received from Barclays Bank – same letter requiring more information or will close the Community Council Account.
(c)  A MOP has purchased a Camrose Community Council seal/stamp.  MOP has approached a Member of Camrose Community Council to witness private documents in connection with the use of the said stamp. Advice is being sought.


 PLANNING MATTERS:  - no planning matters


 HIGHWAYS- (a) Parking issues at Portfield Gate.  The Community Council has written to Dwr Cymru on behalf of the residents at Portfield Gate to try and seek permission to park on the Welsh Water Site on the Haven Road. We have received confirmation of receipt of letter but no reply has been received
(b) Large pot hole 200 yards east of Little Robleston – correct signage and cones are required until this is matter is resolved. 

 COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT :  No up-date on council tax rises yet.

 COMMUNITY COUNCILLORS REPORT –  
Cllr. J. Codd. Residents at Simpson Cross wish to place bat boxes and bird boxes at the Community Centre.  Cllr. Codd will liaise with Cllr. R. Mathias to take this forward on their behalf in the sprint.

Cllr. Watts – again brought he necessity of a footpath at Portfield Gate. This will be raised with PCC again.


Chairman closed the meeting at 20.23 pm  The next meeting will be on Thursday 14th December 2023 @ 7.00pm.
    



				
				











